

Natalie A. Hoernschemeyer

natalie@mickesotoole.com 12412 Powerscourt Dr., Suite 200, St. Louis, MO 63131 Tel 314.878.5600 | Fax 314.878.5607

www.mickesotoole.com

May 3, 2024

VIA EMAIL mlanger@ffrf.org

Mr. Hirsh M. Joshi Mr. Matt Langer Freedom from Religion Foundation P.O. Box 750 Madison, WI 53701

Re: Kennett School District 39

Dear Mr. Joshi and Mr. Langer:

Our firm represents the Kennett School District 39 (the "District"). Please direct all further communication regarding my client to my direction.

Please allow this correspondence to serve as a response to your April 10, 2024, correspondence, regarding the invocations at Kennett High School graduation ceremonies. The District undertook a comprehensive review of its policies and procedures for its high school graduation ceremonies. Following this review, the District is changing the structure of its high school graduation ceremonies. Going forward the District is removing the student led invocation from its high school graduation ceremonies.

If you have any additional questions or concerns, please direct future correspondence to my attention.

Sincerely,

/s/ Natalie A. Hoernschemeyer

cc: Dr. Chris Wilson, Superintendent